Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Transfer of Assets, including much of Southern Union's gas supply department to EnergyWorx, a wholly owned subsidiary.


	))))
	Case No. GO-2003-0354

	
	
	


STAFF’S Request for extension of time to file its response to southern union Company's REsponse 

to Staff's Motion to open a case to investigate 



COMES NOW, the Staff of the Public Service Commission, and in response to Southern Union Company’s (SU) opposition to Staff’s request for an investigation states that Staff needs additional time to respond to SU’s Response.  In support of its Motion Staff states:

1.  SU’s response raises numerous issues, most of which are either a matter of semantics or irrelevant, but nonetheless, require an answer.

2.  Pursuant to Commission Rules, Staff’s response is due on May 2, 2003.  Staff requests until May 7, 2003, to submit its response.  An additional five day’s time will permit Staff to respond more fully, will not delay the process, and will not prejudice Southern Union. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission allow Staff until May 7, 2003, to file its response to SU.
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